
RCW 24.03A.440  Membership quorum and voting requirements.  (1) 
Members may take action at a meeting on matters with respect to which 
all of the members are entitled to vote only if a quorum of the 
members is present. Except as provided in the articles or the bylaws, 
ten percent of the votes entitled to be cast at a meeting of the 
members constitutes a quorum with respect to those matters.

(2) Members entitled to vote as a separate voting group may take 
action on a matter at a meeting only if a quorum of those members is 
present with respect to that matter. Except as provided in the 
articles or bylaws, ten percent of the votes entitled to be cast on 
the matter by the voting group constitutes a quorum of that voting 
group for action on that matter.

(3) Once a member is represented for any purpose at a meeting, 
the member is deemed present for quorum purposes for the remainder of 
the meeting and for any adjournment of that meeting unless a new 
record date is or is required to be set for that adjourned meeting.

(4) If a quorum is present, then action on a matter other than 
the election of directors by a voting group is approved if the votes 
cast within the voting group favoring the action exceed the votes cast 
opposing the action, unless the articles, bylaws, or applicable law 
require a greater number of affirmative votes.

(5) An amendment of the articles or bylaws adding, changing, or 
deleting a quorum or voting requirement for a voting group greater 
than specified in subsection (2) or (4) of this section is governed by 
RCW 24.03A.445.

(6) If a meeting cannot be organized because a quorum of members 
entitled to vote is not present, then those members present may 
adjourn the meeting to such a time and place as they may determine. 
When a meeting that has been adjourned for lack of a quorum is 
reconvened, those members present, although less than a quorum as 
fixed in this section, the articles, or the bylaws, nonetheless 
constitute a quorum, if notice of the time and place of the reconvened 
meeting is provided by electronic transmission or in person to the 
members entitled to vote at least twenty-four hours before the 
reconvened meeting, or by other methods pursuant to the requirements 
and procedures set forth in RCW 24.03A.410. The articles or the bylaws 
may, however, permit the reconvening of a meeting without notice, by 
means of a provision that makes explicit reference to elimination of 
the notice requirement that would otherwise apply under this section.

(7) The election of directors is governed by RCW 24.03A.450. 
[2021 c 176 § 2311.]

Effective date—2021 c 176: See note following RCW 24.03A.005.
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